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April 3, 2022 
 
 
Dear Doug, 
 
I would like to express our appreciation for your work with the ASE Education Foundation 
Internship program and the educational benefits ASE provides to the dealership community. The 
educational values represented by ASE are consistent with Zurich values and we remain 
committed to our support of these goals. 
 
Zurich Direct Markets believes that a well-managed internship program such as those provided by 
the ASE organization provides long-term benefits that far outweigh any exposure presented by the 
internship program. The program design should include the proper risk management controls to 
minimize accidents or injuries to the interns as they are minors. These controls should include the 
following: 
 

• Interns should be subject to the same employment standards in place for all other 
employees including appropriate background checks, motor vehicle report checks and, if 
applicable by law and dealership policy, drug testing procedures. 

• Minors should be prohibited from operating a dealership vehicle under any circumstance. 
• Interns should receive all appropriate new hire training offered to other employees 

including but not limited to proper handling of flammable liquids, machinery or equipment 
operations and safety precautions such as lock out / tag out procedures, Safety Data 
Sheets, and anti-discrimination and harassment prevention training. 

• Ensure you are following State and Federal safety and Health Regulations. 
• Ensure you are following State and Federal Labor Laws. 

 
Zurich offers support to insured dealers in all the above areas and participating dealers should be 
encouraged to reach out to their insurance carrier for this support. 
 
In situations where a participating dealer offers tours to students, faculty or other groups, a written 
plan should be developed addressing the safety precautions to be taken for these. The plan 
should include: 
 

• Assigned dealership individuals responsible for conducting the tours. 
• The dealership should ensure that the responsible individuals are properly trained on how 

to conduct the pre-tour safety check and procedures to be followed when conducting the 
tour. 

• A predefined tour route through the dealership location. 
• A written pre-tour safety checklist to be used prior to any tour to identify and correct any 

possible hazards such as temporary extension cords and other slip/trip exposures. 
Additionally, the checklist should include confirmation that any area containing non-public 
customer information or hazards that cannot be eliminated has been properly secured. 
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Zurich Direct Market’s position remains that with the above safety measures in place, individual 
dealerships can control the risks associated with participating in these programs. We continue 
therefore to support and encourage our customers to participate in the ASE-sponsored programs 
related to interns placed in non-driving positions within their organization. 
 
We appreciate the important role ASE plays within the automotive industry and look forward to 
continuing our support. 
 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 
 
Craig Davidson 
Head of P&C, Direct Markets 
Zurich North America 

 


